UMPS MEETING MINUTES
September 4, 2014
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Debbie Klein.
Debbie welcomed everyone to the first UMPS meeting of the year and thanked them for attending.  The board members and directors introduced themselves and Debbie shared some general information about UMPS and our meetings.

Minutes


Minutes from the June meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Doug Kazinski and was seconded by Shari Hanneman to approve the minutes, motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report


Julie Bennett presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The current activity relates to the Music Department Awards Banquet and the Craft Fair. The current general operating fund for UMPS stands at $4,444.69.  A brief explanation was given regarding the various accounts, including student accounts.

There was a motion by Dave Odegard to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Doug Kazinski and the motion passed.

Special Guest


Senior Nicole Odegard was present to share her experience at Drum Major Camp this summer held at UW-Whitewater.  She thought it was a great experience and thanked UMPS for their support.

Director’s Reports

Miss Schlecht 

The new chromebooks have been already been put to use with freshman choir students.  
The choir’s first concert for the year will be a Broadway show to be held in the new performing arts center on October 22nd.  The choir website has a monthly newsletter as well as all the information choir students and parents need to know.  The choir will be performing the National Anthem at the homecoming football game.

Mrs. Umhoefer – Band Report, calendar & Germantown Invite info were distributed.


Parents were asked to share their view on the new format for marching band camp.  Comments were positive about the new longer day schedule.  A survey will be sent at the end of the season to gather more detailed input.

The marching band has already performed their first two songs at the August 29th football game.  The next performance will be at the September 5th game.


Uniform fittings have been scheduled for the week of September 8th by grade level.  If a student can’t make the assigned time, other arrangements can be made.


Wednesday night rehearsals will continue from 6:30-9pm, with the exception of 9/24 (from 3-5:30) due to a home soccer game.  Coaches are to excuse all band members from practice that day so please let Mrs. Umhoefer know of any issues with this.


Germantown Invite will take place on September 20th.  A schedule was handed out along with an order form to pre-order a meal or t-shirt.  Forms should be turned in at tomorrow night’s football game performance but money is not needed until any time before the invite date of 9/20.


Band button photos will be taken before the Wednesday rehearsal on 9/17 from 4:30-6pm.  An order form was handed out for those interested.  Students will report to the band room to change into their marching band uniform.  Thank you to Doug Kazinski for offering his time to take photos and make the buttons….much appreciated!


Please note that all dates on Mrs. Umhoefer’s calendar and website are current and accurate.  Date changes were made after the distribution of the district’s wall calendar so not all are correct.


Student teacher Raquel Bruening from UW-Whitewater was introduced.


Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

Business:
Chili Dinner – Informational flyer and pre-order ticket forms were distributed.  The Chili Dinner will be held September 26th from 4:30-6:30pm before the homecoming football game.  The meal will offer meat or vegetarian chili, beverage and dessert.  For those not fond of chili there will be an option of hot dog, chips, beverage and dessert.  This is a community event and is open to the public. An order form is available for advance sale tickets for $6; otherwise tickets will be $8 at the door.  Students receive ½ of the ticket price for all tickets they sell in their personal student accounts.  The other ½ of ticket price goes to the UMPS general account.  No tickets will be handed out in advance, just check in at the door to receive your ticket.  Volunteers will be needed for ticket check in, serving and clean up; and we will request donations of beverages.  A Google document will be emailed soon for sign up.  All help is much appreciated so that everyone can get out to the game in time to see the students perform.

Fundraising – Opportunities for fundraising help students raise money for their personal accounts.  Anyone wanting to know the balance of funds in their student’s account can contact Treasurer Julie Bennett.  Plans this year include:  butter braids (Oct); popcorn (Nov); Marcus tickets (Dec); Chipotle and/or Cousins Sub Donation Days (TBD); and Seroogy chocolate bars (TBD).  The board has decided to skip the cookie walk this year as we will be hosting WSMA at Franklin High School and will want to have a huge bake sale at that event.
Wind Ensemble/Jazz Band Trip:  This year’s trip is open to all students in the Wind Ensemble and Jazz Band.  Jazz Band auditions will take place the 3rd week of school so students will know if they are eligible to attend.  Trip information packets were distributed.  The trip to New York will take place April 8-12, 2015, the second half of spring break.  The estimated trip cost is $860 (based on 39 travelers).  Non-refundable deposit of $300 and student informational form are due on October 1st.  Students can use funds in their accounts to make payments.  Please contact Julie Bennett if you need to know what funds your student has available.  Chaperone applications are due September 19th and will be selected on September 23rd based on the number of students traveling.  Chaperone deposits are due October 1st.  It was noted that Buy Seasons is no longer offering seasonal work opportunities to school groups so other fundraising opportunities will be made available.

The destination announcement for the International Music Department trip for 2016 will be made at the October UMPS meeting.

Attendance Incentive: two attendees won iTunes gift cards for coming to tonight’s meeting.  Keep coming, you never know what you might win!

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm and was followed by a tour of the building renovations for those who were interested.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich, Co-Secretary

